

ALL SAINTS' C. of E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY UNIT

Moor Road, Chorley, Lancs. PR7 2LR

Tel.: (01257) 262489 Fax: (01257) 263860

Follow us on Twitter - @chorleyallsaint School Text Number - 07860030339 Head Teacher: Sarah Partington Email: head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Newsletter 13.10.17



Award Winners

This week's 'Pupils of the week' winners are:

Reception – Evie-Grace H, Year 1- Layla C, Year 2- Cora R, Year 3- Kara H Year 4- Macaulay C, Year 5- Lewis O, Year 6- Rosie L

This week's 'Reading Award' winners are:

Rec – Lewis-Evan O, Year 1- Alexander H, Year 2- Bailey M, Year 3- Kayden W, Year 4- Mia H, Year 5- Jaiden R, Year 6 – Amy M

Nursery 'Star Awards' - James S (Nursery children will receive their awards in class)

Parents of the 'Pupil of the week' and 'Writing' are invited to our assembly on Friday, 20th October at 9.00am.

Year 6 London Trip

In order for them to depart promptly you need to be at school for 7.00am on Wednesday, 18th October to start their fun packed London visit! Don't forget a packed lunch (this can be provided by school if you request it), snack & drink for mid-morning (no sweets or fizzy drinks). The children will be back on Friday, 20th October at approximately 9.30pm, keep your mobile phone on as we will send text updates if we are going to be earlier or there is a delay.

. Swimming Kit

Please remember to send a swimming kit on a Wednesday if your child is Year 4. Swimming is part of the curriculum and it is compulsory that all pupils go unless there is a medical reason that prohibits them. We have in the past been able to loan kits but this is no longer possible as kits have not been returned.

Y5 Residential Trip to Borwick Hall

The Year 5 trip to Borwick Hall is Tuesday, 7th to 10th November. Outstanding payments must be paid by Friday, 27th October.

A meeting for parents/guardians will be held on Thursday, 26th October at 6pm. It is important that you attend as we will be giving out information for the trip.

£1 Coins

We will not be accepting the old style £1 coins after Friday, 13th October but you will be able to take them to the Bank after this date.

Christmas Cards

The children have been busy designing a Christmas card. Next week the design will come home with an order form. Cards, gift cards & wrapping paper can then be ordered with their design on. Orders must be returned no later than Tuesday 7th November with the correct money enclosed.

Football League - Week Two

Our first match was against St Lawrence's in heavy rain and a strong cross wind. Despite everyone trying hard we lost 5-0. Our next match was against Charnock Richard and again we battled hard and played as well as we could but were overcome by a strong team and lost 8-0.

Well done to Kacper, Dylan, Daniel, Harvey, Elizabeth, Davis,

Charlie, Jake & Oliver.

Flu Immunisation

Will be taking place on Friday, 20th October.

Prayer Request Please prayer for the homeless in

the homeless in the world.



The Christian Value we are focusing on this half term is 'Thankfulness'

Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good: his love endures forever.

Chronicles 16:34

Clubs for Autumn 1 half term

Monday – Homework, Y5/6 Dodgeball Club

Tuesday –Homework, Hob Nobs, Y3/4 Dodgeball Club, Y5/6 Football Club, KS2 Choir Club **Wednesday** – Homework, KS2 Basketball Club, Y1/2 Multiskills Club

Thursday – Homework, Hob Nobs, Y3/4 Football Club, Y4/5/6 Netball Club, Y6 Computer Club **Friday** – Homework

Attendance - The Magic 97

Well done everyone! Keep up the good work!

The attendance percentage is being calculated on the number of children achieving the Magic 97%.

Overall 65% of children have 97% or more and there is a further 25 children between 96-97%. It would be very easy for these to get over 97% in the final two weeks of this half term.

The averages: Week 1-94.9%, Week 2-88.2%, Week 3-79.3%, Week 4-75.2%, Week 5-82.8%, Week 6-65%

The winning class is Year 5 with 75.9% of children making The Magic 97

Reporting your child Absent

If your child is unwell and won't be able to attend school, please contact school to inform us of the absence. This can be done by telephoning school and selecting option 1 or you can text us on **07860030339**.

Nursery Play & Stay Sessions

On Wednesday, 18th October Nursery Parents are invited to a stay and play session. Morning Nursery is10.40-11.35am and for afternoon Nursery 12.15-1.15pm. This is an ideal opportunity for you to speak to the Nursery staff and see how the provision works. Hope you can join us.

Lunchtime Award

Isabella F, Rec Freya W, Y1 Sarah-Louise D, Y5

Twitter

We are tweeting lots of pictures on the school twitter page @chorlevallsaint.

Every class now has a Twitter page, follow you childs page using the Twitter names below. You can also easily find the pages through the @Chorleyallsaint page and click on following. You will find each page listed there.

Nursery: @ASaints_Nursery, Reception: @AS_Reception, Year One: @AllSaints_Year1
Year Two: @AllSaints_Year2, Year Three: @AllSaints_Year3, Year Four: @AllSaints_Year4

Year Five: @AllSaints Year5, Year Six: @AllSaints Year6

Secondary Admission for September 2018

If your child is in Year 6 you will need to apply for their High School place. The deadline for applications is 31st October 2017. www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. Speak to Mrs Walters or Mrs Constable if you need help.

Primary Admission for September 2017

If your child has a 4th Birthday between 1st September 2017 & 31 August 2018 they will start primary school in September 2018. You will still need to apply for a place even if your child attends a nursery linked to a primary school. The deadline for applications is 15th January 2018. www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. Speak to Mrs Walters or Mrs Constable if you are having difficulties.

Date	Event	Details
18.10.17	Nursery Play & Stay	
26.10.17	Borwick Hall Meeting	6.00pm in School
27.10.17	Finish for Half Term	3.15pm
7.11.17	School Opens	8.50am (8.00am for Breakfast Club)
7-10 Nov	Y5 Borwick Hall	
17.11.17	Non-Uniform for Children in Need	£1 donation
28.11.17	Parents Evening, 3.30-7.30pm	Letter will be sent home nearer the date
13.12.17	Infant Nativity	2.00 & 6.00pm in School
22.12.17	Close for Christmas	2.30pm
8.1.18	School Opens	8.50am (8.00am for Breakfast Club)